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Board Meeting

Wednesday 17th January 2015

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                  Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Lowe 

                      R Cooke

                      L Gwyther

J Moore was sorry to announce that she had received a letter of resignation from J May. This surprised all the Board. Our Chairman said that this would be discussed later in the meeting.

J Moore reported on what she had done since the last meeting:

· For the AGM she had copied out various forms, copies of accounts, posters, the shareholders list etc

· An invoice had been received from Roffesoft for our website, but looking into it, we had been given an extra 3 months free, for the delay in alteration of the website. So, as the date was incorrect, they were contacted regarding this, but no reply as yet.

· A meeting had to be arranged with S Bramley regarding planning permission that Castle Rock are applying for, for a wall and air conditioning. The minutes of this meeting will be sent to the Board by email

· A form had been produced for the resignation of Directors.

· Forms and a guide for buying and selling shares were sent to a shareholder regarding share buying.

· Our accountant, Mr Longley was contacted to ask him if it was possible to say a few words at the AGM, and he agreed.

· The share certificate wording on the rear has been slightly altered, to clarify things.

· A letter had been sent to Mr J and Mr M Harman asking for an updated loan statement and there had been a reply, by email from S Woodruffe which had been sent to the Board. Our Chairman P Morris stated that now we have a file that has been produced regarding the loan, which shows where we are with the loan. So we can now treat this issue as closed

· A rough copy of side letter to the Bowls Club had been sent by email 

· The draft copy of the actual side letter was produced and minor alterations were made to it. It was decided to email the amended letter to the Board for any final adjustments. 

Whilst this was being discussed, the meeting was abandoned due to a fire at the rear of the Pavilion where the meeting was being held. 

28th January 2015 

Meeting Reconvened

Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman

                      C Harris                  Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Lowe

                      R Cooke

                      L Gwyther

                      A Donald

Our Chairman Phil Morris reconvened the meeting, and J Moore went over what had been discussed at the abandoned meeting. The side letter was once more discussed, drafts one and two had been emailed to the board, and A Donald had suggested an alteration to the wording. All the Board were in agreement that the draft three that was produced was now the correct one for use, and it was proposed to send the said letter to T Middleton.

Then continuing on with matters arising, J Moore reported that both N Timms and D Bowles had now been terminated as Directors.

· Timothy Taylor had written regarding the planning permission for the wall and extractor fans in the building, but due to it being sent it to our old address on Trent Boulevard it was not received for 6 weeks after the date on the letter. By then the planning application had already gone through. It was proposed that they would be contacted and asked to redirect any further mail. And advised that the Board was not happy with the letter (as there were no details) so it had not been possible to discuss it and more details were required.

· A Shareholder had sent an email which was read out.  He wished us to reconsider the % of shares one member could hold. At the moment it is 5% or 11 shares. This was thoroughly discussed, and it was decided by a vote of 6 to 1 to continue the 5% maximum share-holding and to continue to evaluate it yearly.

· The shareholder also asked if shares could be bequeathed to anyone in a will. This was also discussed and the answer was that yes, shares can be bequeathed to anyone in a shareholders’ will. A letter of reply will be sent 

· J Moore reported that a shareholder had had a discussion with her about reading on our website that it was not necessary to tell the RSSC of the price he has paid to purchase a share, and therefore did not have to disclose it on the Stock Transfer Form. Our Chairman stated that yes, the RSSC Shareholders are not told of the price paid for shares, but the confidential forms have to be completed in full for the sale of shares to be completed. This clarifying information will be forwarded. 

· A shareholder had emailed saying that he wished to buy two shares. One was from one of our shareholders but the other, on checking was not a shareholder. J Moore pointed out that she had already explained how we organised share selling and buying and had printed out a ‘dummies guide’ and given this to him.
· This started a discussion over shareholder selling policies in general. It was suggested that our shareholders who have emails could be reminded that to sell or buy shares they need to inform the Board first.

· T Middleton had emailed advising that he would be in touch regarding the side letter and lease. This made for the sending of the side letter, which had an attached letter stating that as soon as this was accepted, we would be happy for the lease arrangements to begin.

The resignation of N Timms was discussed. It had been a sad, but not totally unexpected occurrence. Neil had been a substantial reason that the Rutland Sports and Social Club is still here today, and It was thought that some gesture should be made to thank him. 

The resignation of J May was very unexpected. This was discussed, and it was decided that A Donald would contact her to establish why she had taken this decision.

L Gwyther asked if there were any timings on the building of the wall, as he was concerned that it could disrupt the Bowls Clubs matches. J Moore stated that she would enquire.
J Moore asked if he could get on with the accounts, and take them to Longleys. The answer was yes.

The date of the next Board meeting will be the 8th of April 2015, unless one is needed earlier.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.15 pm.


